UCUAADA MEETING – JANUARY 14, 2009 – MINUTES

CECH Assistant Dean Ric Stackpole gave an update from the College of Education Criminal Justice and Human Services regarding the certification of Language teachers.  As of 09A, CECH will no longer offer undergraduate programs leading to the certification of Spanish, German, and French teachers.  This is primarily due to low enrollment in those programs.

After this summer, students who want certification in language must complete the language degree and then complete either Post Baccalaureate courses or the Masters Degree in Education to become certified.

Ric also mentioned that CECH has 2 new staff members – Adrien Galisky-Wells and Joshua Stout.

Sophomore Learning Communities in the College of Arts and Sciences were piloted last year with the help of a grant from the Alumni Association.  The program consisted of a mentoring program where students were paired with alumni.  A Dining Etiquette Program was offered to students and the program celebrated with a “Night of Sophistication” for students and alums.  A total of 20 students participated in the program.  

For 09A, the sophomore LC’s are based on major and pair challenging classes with a Supplemental Instruction hour which is built into the schedule.  A&S, College of Business, and Allied Health students are involved and, according to Carol, the LC’s have worked well in most areas.  For further information, check the FYE website – resources for faculty.

Carol also reported on PRIZE – the focus population of this initiative is African American students in A&S.  Retention rates for this group are good; however, graduation rates are not. Students were surveyed and the results identified additional services in the following areas – Advising, Faculty Mentoring, and Additional Financial Aid.  Focus is on sophomore and junior students with a GPA between 2.0 and 2.8.  Future plans include making the program available to additional student groups.  

Amanda Cluxton, Executive Staff Assistant and Amanda Middleton, Program Manager from First Year Experience presented an update on Learning Communities.  Their presentation is available on the UCUAADA website.  They made the following announcements:

* Peer Leader Recruitment will start the end of January

* An FYE workshop will take place in April – Date TBA

* October 16 – The 7th Ohio First Year Summit is being held at UC, co-hosted by ARC

* Please send announcements to be put on the FYE website to Amanda Cluxton

General Announcements:

University restructuring was informally discusses – This is a result of Semester Conversion and Balanced Based Budgeting.  Paul Hillner announced that CCM is “morphing” into 3 schools.

Ned Donnelly announced that according to Noel Levitz Student Satisfaction Instrument Data – Advising was rated #1; SSI data at UC ranks Advising at #2

It was announced that the quarterly and cumulative 2.5 GPA will be strictly enforced from now on for Cincinnati Pride Grant recipients 

DAAP will be conducting an information session for students interested in transferring on Jan 27th at 3PM in Aronoff 4400

Early Intervention Update – Ned Donnelly reported the EI is having a positive effect – Students who received EI notices withdrew at a higher rate than student in the non-intervention group – these students had a higher rate of UW grades.

Pre-Professional Advising Center – PPAC welcomes Charlie Scruggs. Denise Gabrelski has taken on pre-pharmacy advising and will retain a small portion of her previous responsibilities. 

Please refer students to the Center and not to individual staff members. The phone number is 513-556-2166, and the e-mail address is preproadv@uc.edu.

